
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Newsletter 4

20th October 2023
Dear Parents/Carers,

We have completed the first half term of  the school year! It really has gone so fast. 

This week we have been very busy with a football competition at Scampton school, 
Lea Park cross country race, Bikewise, our Harvest celebration and Parent 
consultation evenings on Monday and Tuesday. If you were unable to make the 
Parent Teacher consultation evenings, please contact the classteacher who will 
make an appointment at a mutually agreed time before or after school. 

Harvest Celebration
It was lovely to have so many people join us for our Harvest celebration this 
morning. The different classes took us on a trip around 4 different parts of the 
world and shared with the audience how harvest is celebrated in the different 
places. 

All of the children did a great 
job. A big thank you to parents 
and carers who donated so 
generously to Lincoln 
Foodbank-we just managed to 
squeeze the food donations into 
Ben’s car!

Also, a big thank you to parents 
for helping us stack the chairs, 
box up the food and carry it to 
the car-we really appreciate 
your help. 

Bikewise

The children have been learning 
about being safe on the roads-
you may have seen them 
around the village with the 
tutors. A massive well done to 
our Bikewise children this 
week-you have been fantastic! 



Football competition (Y5/6 and Y3/4)
Two teams went to Scampton school on Wednesday evening to take part in a 
football competition. Congratulations to our Y5/6 team for winning the football 
tournament! The children worked brilliantly as a team, each playing their part. It 
was a close finish as they equalled Sturton by Stow’s first team on both goals 
scored, and on goal difference. However, in our game against them, we won 1-0 
and therefore were awarded Overall winners! 
A massive well done to our Year 3/4 team too, many of whom had their first 
competitive game. Thank you for taking part and doing your best and showing 
the Ingham values. We are really proud of you all.

Lea Park Cross-Country
We took 8 girls and 8 boys from Key Stage 2 to Lea Park Inter schools Cross 
country race yesterday. 

The children performed amazingly well including a 2nd place in the girls’ race, a 3rd 
place in the boys’ race and we won a trophy for finishing 1st in the Small Schools 
competition. We also finished 3rd overall including all of the small, middle and 
large schools taking part.  What an amazing week of sports we have had!



Diary Dates
Friday 20th October    Finish for Half term
Saturday 28th October    FOIS Halloween Disco
Tuesday 31st October    Term 2 begins
Friday 3rd November    Messy Church
Wednesday 8th November   FOIS meeting on TEAMS
Friday 10th November    Remembrance Service at Ingham 
       Church (children only)
Friday 17th November    BBC Children in Need
Wednesday 6th December   Whole school visit to the pantomime
Thursday 14th December   EYFS and KS1 Christmas play 2pm, 6pm
Wednesday 20th December   Break up for Xmas holidays 

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see me 
if you have any questions or queries. 

Enjoy your half term holiday and I look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 31st 
October. 

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher
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